
WE SEEK THE BEST

- Attendance update 

- Year 11 Revision

-Career of the Week

- Maths challenge 

-Word of the week

- STEAM Club 

- STEAM Career
Interview

- Recommended
reads and online book
requests 
 

-Duolingo Spanish

-Rewards

THE WEEKLY NEWSLETTER
WB MONDAY 28TH SEPTEMBER 2020

Halewood Academy 

Dear Parents/Guardians, 

Hello October! 
We are just over four weeks into the 20/21 academic year, and I cannot believe
how fast the weeks are passing. With the winter weather approaching us, I would
like to inform you of some changes to the morning for pupils: 

Year 7 – 8:45am - To continue to enter via the Sports Hall in the mornings. Pupils
are then to make their way straight up to their form room.

Year 8 – 8:45am - To use the central staircase from the front courtyard and make
their way to their form room. This staircase will be used at the start of the day,
break time, lunch time and end of the day.

Year 9 – 8:45am - To continue to enter via the main pupil entrance/exit (Atrium).
Pupils to make their way straight up to their form room.

Year 10 – 9:00am - Pupils in 10CJO and 10JMA to use canteen area, all other
Year 10 pupils to use atrium area. Form groups have been allocated specific
seats/areas. 

Year 11 – 9:00am - To continue to use the Sports Hall.  Seating plans are in place.

Pupils should aim to be in school by the time stated, arrival after these times will be
recorded as a late to school. This is also important to ensure there are no crossing
of bubbles, and when weather is poor we are unable to accommodate pupils until
their allocated times. Please ensure pupils arrive at school wearing a plain face
covering, and this remains on until they are sat down in their classes. May I also
remind you that students are expected to bring a bag big enough to fit A4 sized
books in.  Make up, jewellery, earphones/Pods, fizzy drinks are prohibited in
school. 

This week...

''Only those who

dare to fail greatly,

can ever achieve

greatly '' 
- Robert F Kennedy

Thought of the week...
Once again, I thank you for your continued support in ensuring
the safety of students and staff. I would also like to take this
opportunity to congratulate students on their mature response to
all changes to the school day, and I am proud of their resilience
in what are challenging times for us all.

Thank you again, and take care.

Miss J Gallagher, Principal

On October 12th we will begin our P2S1 assessments for Years 9
– 11 for two weeks, and Year 7 and 8 will begin their P2S1
assessments week beginning 2nd November (after October half
term). With this in mind, it is important students are using time to
revise for subjects, and staff will be guiding students to appropriate
resources to do so. 



AttendanceAttendanceAttendance   

FORM GROUP ATTENDANCE 

100%

100%

99.2%

98.1%

96.9%

Top 5 Form attendance 
(28th September 2020 - 2nd October 2020) 
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7NHI

7HHA

7SSC

7CSA

8ABA
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We are now able to provide ‘face to face’ revision lessons for Year 11 students. These
lessons will take place after school between 3:00pm and 4:00pm. 

All revision sessions will take place on HB4, which is the year 11 Homebase (with the
exception of Science). 

Year 11 RevisionYear 11 RevisionYear 11 Revision

Additional - 
Tuesday's - Geography -  3:45pm -4:45pm in  F39 



The name Matilda is written repetitively like this: MatildaMatildaMatilda......

What is the 1000th letter?
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Maths Challenge of the WeekMaths Challenge of the WeekMaths Challenge of the Week

d
The pattern repeats every seven letters, so the name ends on the

7th, 14th, 21st, ... letters, i.e. on every multiple of 7.

Since 1000÷7=142 r6, there are 142 complete copies of the name,

and then the 1000th letter is the sixth letter of the next name.

Therefore the 1000th letter is d.

Last weeks answer...Last weeks answer...Last weeks answer...

ANSWERS IN TO MISS DEVONSHIRE
OR YOUR PROGRESS LEADER
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Science, Technology, Engineering,Science, Technology, Engineering,
Art and Maths Career InterviewArt and Maths Career Interview  

Paediatric Nurse / Ward Manager 
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Recommended Reads - ''Seen the film, now read the book!''Recommended Reads - ''Seen the film, now read the book!''Recommended Reads - ''Seen the film, now read the book!''
Suggested reads for students Suggested reads for

Parents/Carers 



New Duolingo Spanish Codes
We have now set up classrooms for each year group on Duolingo for different year groups. Log on and
start earning your XP!

Important: Please use your school e-mail address to create your account.

DuoLingo Spanish CourseDuoLingo Spanish CourseDuoLingo Spanish Course   
A special well done to our top five lock down learners on Duolingo!  Well done to everyone who signed
on and made progress on their Spanish using Duolingo.

1st Samantha 15790 XP (year 11)
2nd Tasha 5467 XP (year 8)
3rd Faith 4407 XP (year 11)
4th Alexis 4213 XP (year 8)
5th Rebecca 4123 XP (year 11)

You can transfer any XP points you have to the new class.  Go to your
profile/settings and progress sharing and enter the code.

The Halewood Rewards Instagram account is now
active so you can follow the achievements of our
pupils. 

This will give you updates on highest scoring
points, best attending forms and raffle winners. 

You need to go into Profile/Progress Sharing and enter the code.

Rewards 


